
  

 
Principal’s Report 
As this will be the last newsletter for 2024, I would like to say a big thank 
you to our community. The school has continued to flourish with the 
continuation of quality education and a broad range of extra-curricular 
activities on offer. Narara Public School really is a special place!   
 
Firstly, I would like to thank the students at Narara Public School for their 
positive and happy approach to life and learning. There have been 
countless success stories and opportunities for our students to shine this 
year. I thank the large majority who continually uphold the school’s core 
values of being Safe, Respectful Learners.  
 
Thank you to all parents and carers. Your support and participation in 
education is greatly appreciated and is a major contributing factor to the 
successes of the school. A big thank you to those parents and carers 
who have volunteered throughout the year in various capacities 
including canteen and uniform shop. I would also like to thank the P&C 
as they have worked tirelessly to support the goals of the school. 
 
Finally, thank you to the staff of NPS. Teachers, support staff and 
administration staff all willingly go above and beyond each day to ensure 
the success and wellbeing of every student. I wish them a well-deserved 
and happy holiday break. 
 
I trust you will have a happy holiday and enjoy spending quality time with 
your family. We look forward to seeing everyone in the new year. 
 
School Security / Holiday Period 
If you hear or see anything of concern during the holiday period, please 
contact school security on 1300 880 021. OSH will be operating 
throughout the holiday period on weekdays.  
 

 
 
 
 

Narara Public School 

Monday Mumbles 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4, Week 9 
Monday 9th November  2024 

Narara Public School 
90 Newling Street 
Lisarow NSW 2250 
 
Phone: 02 4328 3024 
Email: 
narara-p.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Uniform shop 
8:15am – 8:45am  
Tue & Fri 
 

Dates to Remember 
 
12 Dec  
Year 6 Graduation & 
Farewell 
 
13 Dec 
Headstart (Kinder 2025) 

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Stage 3  
Camp 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

             
 

School Development Days Term 4 & Term 1 2025 
Schools are required to update their community of the School Development Days for the end of year and for 
the beginning of the 2025 school year. This information is as follows:  
 

• Students last day for this year will be Wednesday 18 December. Staff will finish on Thursday 19 

December as they have completed twilight Professional Learning sessions to trade off the last day of 

the year (Friday 20 December). 

• Next year, all students will be starting school on Thursday 6 February, following 4 school development 

days. These school development days provide teachers time to be best prepared individually and 

collectively to implement curriculum. 

A full list of School Development Days for 2025 are as follows: 
 

• 4 days at the start of Term 1 (31 Jan-5 Feb) 

• 2 days at the start of Term 2 (28-29 April) 

• 1 day at the start of Term 3 (21 July) 

• 1 day at the start of Term 4 (13 October) 
 
 
Step Up Day (Cancelled) 
This year we are unable to accommodate Step Up Day as our mainstream student numbers are very close 
between 14 and 15 classes. At this point in time our anticipated student enrolments have our school at 15 
mainstream classes for 2025, which is one more than this year. However, if our enrolments change before the 
end of term or at the beginning of next year through way of reduced student numbers it may mean we will be 
required to restructure to 14 mainstream classes. For this reason, we won’t be offering Step Up Day. I believe it 
is very disruptive and counter productive to have Step Up Day when our student numbers are this tight as classes 
and their teachers could change into the new year. For the first week of 2025 (Thursday & Friday) we will have 
students in their 2024 classes with their current teacher where possible and in Week 2 we will form our 2025 
classes. This model is very common with most public schools. We appreciate your understanding with this. 
 
If you are moving out of the area or intend enrolling your child/ren at another school in 2025, please let the front 
office (43283024) know as soon as possible as we require accurate enrolment figures to determine how our 
classes are structured. If you are aware of any families moving into the area who will be enrolling at NPS in 2025 
please ask them to make contact with the school as soon as possible. 
 
Student Academic Reports  
On Monday 16 December all students in K-6 will receive their Semester 2 report. Teachers spend many hours 
preparing your child’s report and work hard to ensure that it is a true and accurate reflection of your child’s 
progress in their learning over the semester. Please take the time to discuss the report with your child to reflect 
on their achievements and where there may need to be a greater focus for improvements to occur. I 
encourage all parents to read the front cover of the report as this gives an overview of the effort and 
achievement scale that is used. 
Student attendance, both partial and whole day, are included. The attendance cut-off date for this semester 
was Friday 6 December.  
If you have any questions in relation to your child’s report, please do not hesitate to make an appointment to 
speak to your child’s teacher. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

2025 School Leaders 
At Presentation Day we announced our 2025 School Leaders in their respective positions. They are as follows: 
 
Captains 
- Emilia H 
- Ryu P 
 
Prefects (alphabetical order by surname) 
- Taylah B 
- Vienna E 
- Lauren M 
- Charlie M 
- Nicholas S 
- Thomas W 
 
Congratulations to our 2025 Leaders and thank you to the 2024 Leaders who have done an amazing job this 
year and fulfilled their role with diligence. Thank you also to Mr Ramm for the support and guidance he has 
shown to our 2024 Leaders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Graduation Assembly & Farewell 
The Year 6 Graduation Assembly & Farewell will be held on Thursday 12 December. Times are as follows: 
 

- Year 6 Graduation Assembly 9:00am 
- Year 6 Farewell 5:30pm – 8:30pm (arrival from 5:15pm) 

 
P&C / Uniform Shop 
A reminder the Uniform Shop will also be opening on Friday afternoons 2:00pm – 2:30pm in Week 9 to allow 
families more opportunity to access this service. Our amazing volunteers will also be extending the hours on 
Friday morning 8:30am – 12:00pm for Headstart (Kinder Transition) parents. 



  

School Swimming Carnival 
Due to the revised Water Safety for Unstructured Aquatic Activity Guidelines our School Swimming Carnival will 
be for competitors only (competent swimmers). The reason for this is that we are no longer able to offer the 
novelty component of the carnival as students are required to complete a proficiency test prior to an unstructured 
water activity to assess a student’s aquatic skill level against a predetermined criterion. We simply do not have 
the time to undertake proficiency tests for all non-swimmers as it would mean we would be unable to complete 
the competitive component of the carnival. 
  
Another contributing factor is that unstructured aquatic activities should also be conducted in a shallow body of 
water. The guidelines define a shallow body of water as water depth no higher than a student’s waste. This 
would rule many students out of novelties all together which is not fair. 
 
As a result, our 2025 carnival will be for competitors only (competent swimmers) and students not competing 
will remain at school with appropriate supervision engaging in alternate educational experiences. I believe it is 
unreasonable to ask families to pay for the bus and pool entry only to sit in a grandstand all day and not have 
the opportunity to enter the water. Thank you in advance for your understanding with this matter.  
 
 
Selective High School and Opportunity Classes 
Applications are now open for 2026 entry into selective high schools and opportunity classes (OC). For more 
information including how to apply please visit: education.nsw.gov.au/shs-oc 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Quality Workers  
 

Students Class Work Sample 

Lauren M 
 

5/6R Narrative 

Owen S 1/2J Writing 
 

All students 4/5W Foyer Display 
 

 
 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 



  

 
External Provider Information for 2025 
 All External Providers offering support to students during school time will need to update documents and 
ensure mandatory requirements are adhered to, in line with the Department of Education’s guidelines. 
  
We will be collating External Provider information in Weeks 2-4 of Term 1, 2025. Due to this, no therapy will 
take place until Week 5 of Term 1.  Please note that therapy cannot commence until all documents have been 
collected. Information regarding this has been sent home with students. 
  
Mrs Cotterill 
Assistant Principal Learning Support 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
         
 



  

 
 



  

 
 



  

 



  

 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 


